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                       20 December 2019 
 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Staff,  

 The Governors would like to wish you all a very happy, safe and holy Christmas season.  It is such a 

special time of the year and it is lovely to see all the children getting so excited. The governors 

have enjoyed watching some of the wonderful carol concerts and nativity productions, produced 

with energy, enthusiasm and dedication by staff and performed with obvious enjoyment by the 

children. 

I would like to thank Mrs Burnham and all her staff for the dedication which they show in their 
work in the school, and in extra-curricular classes and activities which they so generously give to 
the school, enhancing the education and development of all the children. 

Our special fundraising project for the school hall extension is off to a good start as you will have 

seen in the weekly newsletters. Thank you to everyone who is contributing to the Hall Project via 

the Governors Fund. If you still have not had the opportunity to amend or set up your standing 

order it is not too late.  One parent has secured a donation from their employer; if anyone else has 

an employer looking for suitable recipients for a community/charity donation please let us know.   

Next term we will be launching a ‘buy a brick’ scheme for current and past Cardinal Newman 

families …..more details soon. 

The wonderful fundraising work of the PA has provided the school with many new resources. 

Thank you to both the organisers and attendees for the recent Christmas Fair.  Everything the PA 

does benefits the whole school community and the governors want to thank the committee and its 

new members for their hard work this year.  

The governors would also like to thank you as parents and carers for all the time you give to the 
school through helping your children with school activities and coming to school events.  Your 
support is highly valued. 
 

A Happy Christmas to you all. 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 

Sarah Rice 
Chair of Governors 
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